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Meramec Regional Emergency Planning Committee
12:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, October 31, 2018
MRPC Office
4 Industrial Drive, St. James, MO 65559

CALL TO ORDER: 
Chairman Kraig Bone called the Oct. 31, 2018 meeting of the Meramec Regional Emergency Planning Committee to order at 12:30 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Larry Flesher, Darrell Skiles, Kris Bayless, Susan Long, Jeff Breen, Margaret Biolsi, Wendy Squires, John Lucas, Kraig Bone and Chuck Fisher.

MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Les Murdock, Brad Nash, Kendra Mobray, Doug Drewel, Roger Wilt, Steve Brown, Andrea Rice, Richard Bray, Ron Smith, Doris Coffman, Jim Vandivort, Marvin Wright, Nick Hughey and Bill Goad.

STAFF & GUESTS PRESENT:
Tammy Snodgrass, Linda Carroll, Linda Loughridge, Bonnie Prigge, with MRPC; Kristy Wheeler and Mackenzie Barrows, nursing students; Brad Woods, EMD; and Brett Hendrix, SEMA.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
John Lucas made a motion to approve the agenda. Larry Flesher seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the minutes.  Wendy Squires seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Linda Loughridge with MRPC presented the statement of revenues and expenditures through the month ending Sept. 30, 2018. She noted that MREPC is over budget due to the recently complete commodity flow study. The expenses incurred with the study will be covered by grant funds. It was also noted that no trainings were included in the budget.

Tammy Snodgrass added that the budget is a little higher on the contract due to work on the Annual Report and training surveys.

Jeff Breen made a motion to accept the month ending statement of revenues and expenditures as presented. Darrell Skiles seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS: 
HMEP Grant Applications and Training Survey Results
Tammy Snodgrass provided an update on the results from the training survey that was sent out. Seventeen responses were received. 

Several departments had requested haz mat awareness classes but as this class is available on-line, several members suggested recommending this option and then choosing another class. Bonnie Prigge suggested providing a step-by-step process for signing up for classes on-line. Ms. Snodgrass stated she would reach out to those departments requesting this class.

It was also noted that the awareness class must be taken before operations and that it is better to take operations prior to hazmat IQ.

Ms. Snodgrass will make the suggested changes and then submit the grant application.

Susan Long made a motion to approve the HMEP grant application. Margaret Biolsi seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Staff Activities
Ms. Snodgrass informed the committee that the Haz Mat Plan has been completed and has been sent in along with the annual report. Other activities included:
· Sending Right-to-Know ads to area papers
· Completion of the HMEP application
· Completion of the training survey
· Staff is in the process of scanning the plan on to discs and distributing them

NEW BUSINESS: 
Ms. Snodgrass spoke briefly on legislative priorities, bringing up the 911 bill that went through. She asked the committee if they had any suggestions or if they wanted to let it ride for a while.

Ms. Snodgrass provided brochures on what MERC does as well as flyers on combustible dust, also from MERC.

REPORT FROM SEMA REPRESENTATIVE: 
Brent Hendrix reported that Ron Walker is the new director at SEMA. He informed the committee that the next quarterly meeting would be Dec. 13 at 10:00 a.m. at the Maries County Bank.

REPORT FROM MDNR REPRESENTATIVE:
No report given.

COMMUNITY RIGHT TO KNOW ORIGINS AND CHEMICAL SAFETY BOARD
After watching a couple of safety videos, the committee discussed the Chemical Safety Board (CSB) and its responsibilities. Ms. Snodgrass stated that it is not a regulatory board and that it has been on the chopping block for the last couple of years. The board conducts haz mat inspections after an accident and develops a list of recommendations for safety. She noted that it is currently the only real agency investigating industrial incidents involving chemicals. Videos and detailed reports of incidents the board has investigated can be found on CSB’s website.

The committee was asked if they wanted to continue to support CSB and the work they to to keep industry and emergency responders safe.

Jeff Breen made a motion to continue support of the CSB. Chuck Fisher seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Ms. Snodgrass added that TIER II funds are being sent through the counties and she has contacted everyone. The funds should be coming in soon, if not, she stated she would contact MERC. 

The HEMP application is due Nov. 15 and Ms. Snodgrass indicated she was working on getting signatures and then sending in the application.

ANNOUNCEMENT OF UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTS: 
	
Mar. 27, 2019
June 19, 2019
Aug. 28, 2019
Oct. 30, 2019

ADJOURNMENT: 
John Lucas made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jeff Breen seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 1:28 p.m.
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